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Introduction  

Dear Parent / Carer 
 
Happy New Year -I hope that you all had an enjoyable Christmas holiday and that you  
managed to avoid the various nasty bugs that seem to be circulating! 
As we embark on a new year we continue to provide a host of after school clubs and activities 
for all ages and I would encourage all our pupils to engage with these opportunities and take 
part. In the next few weeks we have pupils representing the school in various tournaments, 
competitions and festivals ï I wish them all the best of luck and thank the staff who give of 
their time to prepare the pupils and take them to these events.   
 
Some New Year Resolutions for 2018 
 
It would be helpful if you could work with us on key school messages and resolutions for 
2018: 
Ý Please ensure pupils arrive in school in time for the bell and that they are picked up 

promptly.  NB Primary pupils should not be left to their own devices at 3.05pm ï there 
is no supervision for them at the front of the school. 

Ý Pupils should come to school in the correct uniform ï details of our uniform policy for 
both primary and secondary are on the website.  

Ý Secondary pupils should be asking for their planner to be signed on a weekly basis. 
 

Prelims and Option Choices 
 
The new term is already well underway with the prelim diet for S4, S5 and S6 pupils starting 
on 8th January. I wish all our pupils the very best of luck with these. Also this term pupils in 
S3, S4 and S5 will be starting to consider their option choices for the coming session and 
there will be the usual round of information evenings, reports and interviews to negotiate.  
An options information evening for parents of the current S3 and S4 will take place on   
Thursday 18 January from 6.30-7.30 ï information about this should already have been sent 
to you.  
 
Staffing News 
 
Mrs Campbell has been appointed 
as our new nursery teacher        
replacing Mrs Hesketh who retired 
at Christmas.    
We are also pleased to welcome Mr  
MacBeath back to the English       
department as our Principal Teacher 
of literacy.   
Mrs Conway has taken up a new 
post in Portlethen and will leave us mid January ï Miss Hart has been appointed to her    
drama post and will start with us at the start of February.   
      
Contact details 
 
As we continue through the winter months there is always the possibility of inclement  
weather. It is important that we have an accurate contact number for you in case of school 
closure ï please remember to let us know if your address or mobile number has changed. 
Information will also be shared via the school Facebook page and school website.  
 
https://www.facebook.com/MoffatAcademy/ 
http://www.moffat.dumgal.sch.uk/ 
 

Well done to Daniel Palmer 
in P5 for winning the David 
Mundell MP Christmas Card 
competition and winning a 

brand new bike! 

Daniel Cooper P1 having a 
óglovelyô time taking part in 
Winter crafts. Page 2. 

Who dunnit?! C.S.I. Page 5.  
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Nursery  

P3  

P1  

As part of their Christmas celebrations, afternoon nursery had a 
visit to the Green Frog where they enjoyed some specially   
decorated Christmas biscuits.  

Thank you very much Kris at The Green Frog! 

P1/2  

Some P1 pupils were busy on Friday making their own 
Christmas gloves. Thank you to volunteer mums Nicola 
Wardhaugh and Marion Brown for coming along to school 
to organise the activity. 

P1/2 created a wonderful "Winter Wonderland" 
for their "Winter and Celebrations" topic last 

term. 

P2  

Well done to the following pupils 
for their certificates for  

participating well in the Christmas 
Concert: 

Ewan Little, Gabriel Bullard, Sonia     
Terzieva and Collette Lindsay. 

Primary 3 have been enjoying 
'Roots of Empathy' which is 
delivered by Mrs Ryder every 
Wednesday morning. 

 The programme is based 
around the care, growth and 
development of a baby. This 
term baby Nina and her     

mummy Victoria have joined us 
to discuss the themes of     
teething, the importance of 
sleep and the reasons babies 
cry. Everyone gets the chance 
to play with Nina and we      

monitor her milestones as she 
grows and changes.  


